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COUNCIL MEETING
JANUARY 6, 2021

Join Council next Wednesday, Jan. 6,  at 7
p.m. for the January Council Meeting. If you
are interested in attending, email Rosemary
at rlgiannini@ucanr.edu for the zoom link. 

SAVE THE DATE
FEBRUARY 27, 2021

The 2021 County Presentation Day will be on February 27.
This will be a virtual event. Be sure to check your email for
details in the coming weeks. 



Tuolumne Pioneers meet on the second Monday of the month. This month the meeting is on January
11 at 6:30 p.m. Please contact your club leader for the zoom link.

If you have questions please contact our club leader, Maria Hines at Tuopioneers4h@gmail.com or
209-533-8771

CLUB REPORTS

Sonora Cloverleafs meet on the second Tuesday of the month. This month the meeting is on January
12 at 6:30 p.m. Please contact your club leader for the zoom link. 

 If you have questions please contact our club leader, Tessa Persson at
sonoracloverleafs.tc@gmail.com

TUOLUMNE PIONEERS

SONORA CLOVERLEAFS

Club Reporters: Would you like your report included in the Tuolumne Tooter?
Email Rosemary at rlgiannini@ucanr.edu by the 20th of each month. 

Please join us for our next meeting on Wednesday, January 13 at 7 p.m. Foothill 4-H meets on the
second Wednesday of every month. Please check your email for the zoom link from the 4-H Office. 

The Community Club Leaders 
Sharon Smales: sl_smales@att.net 
Ida Ponder: idponder@comcast.net

FOOTHILL 4-H 



CLUB REPORTS
GROVELAND HIGHLANDERS 

Please join us for our next meeting on
Tuesday, January 12 at 7 p.m. Groveland
Highlanders meet on the second Tuesday of
every month. Please check your email for the
zoom link from the 4-H Office. 

The Community Club Leaders 
Carol Willmon: bcwillmon@gmail.com

TUOLUMNE HI 4-H

Please join us for our next meeting on Wednesday, January 20 at 7 p.m. Hi 4-H meets on the third
Wednesday of every month. Please contact your club leader for the zoom link. 

The Community Club Leaders 
De Danicourt: 209 770 6279.

SCHOLARSHIP INFORMATION
Attention Seniors:

The 2021 Scholarship applications are now available. You can find them by clicking the button below.

Tuolumne Council Scholarships 
Three $500 scholarships to be awarded, if deserving, to qualifying 4-H members. Youth may apply
for one, two or all three scholarships on the same application. 

Small Livestock Association 
An eligible student may apply for both scholarships but can only receive one. Both require that the
student has shown small livestock at the Mother Lode Fair within five years of application, but the
requested information and award criteria are different. If a student has a question about the
scholarship, they can contact Sue Moore at 2moores.sue@gmail.com

All applications are due April 1, 2021.  See applications for details:
https://ucanr.edu/sites/Tuolumne_4-H/Scholarships/

https://ucanr.edu/sites/Tuolumne_4-H/Scholarships/


Good day,
 
We have been fol lowing the Governor ’s new stay-at-home orders and would l ike
to give you guidance on how it  affects UCANR programming.  These orders
supersede the industry guidance for the colored t iers which al lowed us to have
in person indoor/outdoor meetings depending on what t ier your county was in .

This means that i f  your county’s region is  placed in a stay-at-home order due to
l imited ICU bed capacity ,  we must cease ALL in person act iv i t ies .  E l  Dorado and
Amador fal l  within the Sacramento Region,  whi le Calaveras and Tuolumne fal l
within the San Joaquin region.  There are except ions for cr i t ical  research and
essent ial  act iv i t ies so please contact us i f  you think your work f i ts  into this
category.  I  know this is  frustrat ing news for many,  as we were just start ing to
have smal l  in person meetings again.  Please know as soon as the orders are
l i f ted,  act iv i t ies can resume based on the t ier your county is  placed in and on
the safety plans submitted to our off ice .  Our number one goal is  to keep our
cl ientele safe.
 
Thanks for your understanding and compl iance.

JoLynn Mi l ler ,
Central  S ierra Director and 4-H Advisor

COVID-19 UPDATE



RECORD BOOK RESOURCES
Record Book Forms

Here you will find the word document forms for record books. If you are planning on
submitting your book in 2020-2021 state competition please use the forms labeled 2020-
2021 forms. If you are only submitting to the county contest you can use the 2019-2020
forms. 

https://ucanr.edu/sites/Tuolumne_4-H/Tuolumne_County_Record_Book_Forms/

Google Sheet Record Book Forms

This year, the I&R committee took the time to format the record book forms to make it
easier to complete virtually. With these forms, you can share access with your club and
project leaders throughout the years. You will need a gmail account to use these forms.

Minimum Forms

Full Record Book Forms

PDR Corner
The Record Book year for Tuolumne County 4-H members is June 1, 2020 to May 31, 2021.
Many activities may be counted on the Personal Development Report in your Record
Book. Here is the part 1 of the PDR Corner created by the I&R Committee. Use this
document as a reference when working on your record books. There will be a second part
available in spring.

https://ucanr.edu/sites/Tuolumne_4-H/files/340874.pdf

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1w71M-MyquGiXkMkkKcWv2vdrbcjoi9cpmh6srNfgwmI/edit#gid=1241602306
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1Q6k9WLoJppwKzyGcAh0urSkxiJYXHKt5nT50wCz40pI/edit#gid=448712310

